
5-26-2020 Correspondence from Joy regarding trim and dormers….:  
Joy Cranshaw <jecranshaw@gmail.com> 
 
On the wood windows, there is old wood trim on the exterior--I was assuming that was original--
do you think it's not? As stated in the application, our intent is to reuse anything that is original 
that we can, and replace with like wood trim where there is rot. But they are literally 1x8s, 1x6s, 
and 1x1s, not even with a routered edge or anything, so it should be really easy to duplicate as 
needed. But if those aren't the originals, I don't know what we're supposed to do. 
 
On the front windows, those spaces between windows are clad with vinyl, it appears. That will 
for sure come off, and again, we were planning to mirror that simple wood trim that is on the 
original wood windows. But I have no idea if there is still original trim under the vinyl--I don't 
want to dismantle the existing windows when I don't even know if I'm going to be allowed to 
replace them. 
 
The replacement windows we are proposing do not come with trim. We would be using the 
existing (wood, not vinyl) trim or identical replacement where rot is identified. 
 
As for the attic windows, no, we were not planning to replace them since they are in an 
unfinished attic and we are many years away from deciding if/how we will use that space. 
Money was already tight on this project, but especially now with COVID, my partner has been 
unemployed for over two months and I have had to take a 20% paycut. We really need to address 
the windows in the living areas for the purpose of getting our energy bills under control, and also 
so we can get the downstairs apartment rented. The decision not to address the dormer windows 
has nothing to do with wanting to keep the nice grill pattern--as we're replacing things, we are 
making every effort to retain historic character, but the decision to replace things (or not) in the 
first place is to make this a livable home, both for ourselves and whomever we eventually rent to. 
We've been "urban camping" for a year, and we'd really like to be able to open our windows now 
that it's hot, and not be able to see visible drafts when it's cold again. We have had many 
inspectors in our home as we've worked on interior projects (just one example: we lived here 
without a functioning shower for 8 months!), so we know for a fact that we will not be able to 
get a certificate of occupancy the way things are right now. It's kind of a Catch-22; until we can 
start collecting some rent and get our bills under control, we just don't have the money for non-
essential projects. 
 
All that said, whatever the "right" answer is to these questions, I will amend to that answer. I 
don't know what the commission is looking for, so I'm guessing and doing my best here, but 
whatever is going to get this application approved, I'm willing to do it (with the exception of 
paying $30,000 for new wood windows, which there's just no way I can afford). If the 
commission wants me to use a certain type of trim, just tell me that, and I'll do it. If I have to find 
the cash to also replace the dormer windows, that's preferable to having my application denied 
for another year. If they're looking at the grid pattern on the front dormer windows (back dormer 
windows do have glass, just no grill pattern) and want it to match the grill pattern on our 
proposed front living room windows, then tell us what our options are. Do a 9/1 grid pattern on 
the living room windows instead? Promise to replace dormer windows with the same requested 



vertical grill pattern when we have money for that project down the road? Replace them now? If 
you tell us what they're looking for, that's what I'll ask for. 
 
If we get into the dormer discussion, I'm also nervous that now we don't have quotes for those 
windows--can we extrapolate from the quotes for the rest that we got? I really don't want to put 
this thing on pause again for additional months while we wait for various tradespeople to be 
available; that's been such a nightmare already. I guess another question is whether we can get 
approval for all window replacements now, including dormers, but then not complete all of that 
work at the same time. Could we get permission for the dormers now, but then not do those for a 
few years, for example? Again, whatever is going to get this approved is what I want to do here. 
We're really trying to do this the right way, but it feels a bit like Russian Roulette. We could 
really use some guidance on whether what we're proposing is even in the ballpark. We can keep 
trying to anticipate the desired responses for the details that have been requested of us, and 
continue gathering documentation, but if there are right and wrong ways to do this, it would be a 
whole lot easier if the commission just told us that to save us the trouble of guessing. Tell us 
what they want us to do, and we'll do it. 
 
 


